COH Minutes for September 2021.
Present Ellen M, Denise T, Paul C, Steve H, Lucy K, Lois E, Sophie L, Karen S

Apologies Alex F, Phil L, Lee F, 
Not present Eddie R

Winter League.
It was discussed about whether it would be viable to put Winter League on this year and if we had enough volunteers.
The committee all offered to help to make sure these 6 races could be run again.
Karen S has offered to take numbers and do the registration alongside Sophie for the start of the races.
The races will start 12th October, so as not to clash with the potential track races. Then the first Tuesday of every month. 2/11. 07/12. 04/01. 01/02 and 01/03.
The route will be the same. A post will be out soon about registration, etc.

Ferriby 10
This will take place on Sunday 30th January 2021. There is a huge amount of work to be undertaken by the committee members, which was discussed. All roles were discussed and various members took on responsibilities.
ACTIONS:
Lucy K and Ellen M, will look at mapping the course for the ‘What three words’ locations and produce a fact sheet with all the requirements for the marshals. Karen S will coordinate the marshals with the assistance of Ellen and Niki W.
Denise T will look at booking the portaloos and contacting Cottingham High School for the use of the HQ.
Ellen M will check out NE Medical services for the first aid provisions on the day.
Lucy K will look at ordering race sweatshirts.
Lucy K will organize Sports timing solutions for race entries and timings/results.
Steve H will contact ERYC regarding Road Closures and possible traffic management.
Sophie L to look at potential events safety group, run by ERYC. Enquiries to be made, possibly with the help of Lucas M. 

Club training sessions.
These were discussed in detail. It had been noted that the numbers for the Tuesday night club run have been dwindling. The potential reasons for this were discussed. It is thought that Covid has played a part, with many runners having now made different arrangements to run since lockdown.
It was also noted that a separate Tuesday night group had formed, which was not apparently open to the members as a whole. Whilst it is totally acceptable to form different groups, it was felt that this had maybe impacted on the main club run, which had become a smaller, faster group, which didn’t cater for the slower runners. Lois E mentioned that any new members were directed to the Tuesday night club run, but there is often nobody to cater for them.
Lois E suggested that the Tuesday night club run could start at an earlier time of 6.30 pm. This was discussed and may well be implemented at a later date.
The coming winter months and club events starting up again, may well encourage further attendance, or some more volunteers to run at a slower pace to accommodate the slower runners. This will be discussed at the next meeting.
It was agreed that the Thursday nights session is very successful and well attended because all standards are catered for.
We agreed to leave the track and trace system in place until January in order to be prepared for any new restrictions being put in place. This will be removed in January if it is appropriate.

EYXC League
This will go ahead this year. In the absence of Phil L, Lucy K has taken over as the club representative in the league.
The distribution of numbers will be different this year. A list of names will be required prior to the start of the first race in order to distribute the relevant safety/risk declaration. Numbers will be given out prior to the first race. Methods around this were discussed, but further information will be posted out regarding the number distribution. Lucy K will be at every race, so nobody will miss out in the long run.
The dates of the XC races have been posted on FB, but will be put on the website.

Membership
Lois E has updated us. There are loads of new members with a few still left to pay their fee’s.
New members will still receive a new vest.
Anyone who has not received their vest should contact Lois, then Karen S.




Treasurers update

We’re in a good place financially. The lack of an AGM has meant that our yearly accounts have not been published, but we have no financial concerns.

Captains update
Sophie posted out the information regarding the National Road relays. This received a poor response, but there should be more interest in the National XC relays taking place in Mansfield in November, which both captains will be encouraged to advertise and the club will support transport and entry fees.

AGM
This will now take place next year. 
Any Other Business

Lucy K mentioned an idea for a good social event next year would be the Coniston trail runs, consisting of a marathon, a half marathon and a 10k. All predominantly off road. Held in June but entries open now. More enquiries will be made and availability/interest of runners sought.
Lucy K read out an email from a club member asking to be sponsored for a charitable run. This was discussed.

Lois E stated that one of the London Marathon Club runners had deferred due to injury.
Karen S suggested that a separate FB group should be set up for members only. This will be discussed further.
Ellen M mentioned about the interest regarding a club Duathlon taking place in the near future. The post on FB had attracted some positive interest. Ellen to contact Barracuda Triathlon Club and make enquiries about them assisting us to start a race series. This will be organized more for next year.

Meeting ended 8.15pm

